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LNMC  MINUTES 
June 13, 2016
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Mark Lancaster


Chairman

Morris Sample (Absent)

Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Bill Young (Absent)

Mecklenburg County
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director
Bob Elliott (Absent)

Assistant Director
Dave Rochester


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Mark Lancaster.
Chairman Lancaster requested a moment of silence in Honor of Officer Capt. Long, who drowned during an underwater rescue in Lake Norman.   
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the May 9, 2016 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Wilson seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Shoultz reported on the following issues: Ramsey Beech opening, noise control, silt fencing, floating hazards, non-approved buoys, rouge charter boats, shoreline management and boater education.
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Brinzey submitted a detailed written report, and verbally announced that one officer has completed training, and that two others are in process. Lake activity has increased so much this month that on some days all 3 vessels are on duty. The Department is working on many safety programs, some on social media. Two boat fires this month, and several drownings have required Police assistance.
Iredell County Sheriff
Deputy Darren Hill reported that there were 2167 vehicle hours on land, 181 hours on the water and 24 training hours. 145 property checks were made and 9 boats inspected.  
Catawba County
Officer Sawyer reported that there were 122 hours on land, 158 hours on the water, 157 property checks 34 boats & 11 PWC’s inspected. He then introduced Sgt. Tyler Wisnence who thanked the other law enforcement agencies who assisted the boat fire at Slanting Bridge Road.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sgt. Ron Robertson reported they had the BAT mobile at Pinnacle Creek access area and got 3 BWI’s, one at 0.10. They made contact with 129 boats. He gave a TV interview with WCCB re: 50 yd. No Wakes.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
No Report
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported that the USCGA will be providing safety zone patrol boats for the Pro Wakeboarding Tournament in June. This year to date had 69 hours on the water, conducted 41 boat safety checks, and 3 on the water missions. The next two classes will be June 18 & August 27.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Commander Lou Schwartz conveyed that this month at their Public Safety Boating Course all 65 students  passed the test, the 1st time this has happened. The next class is August 6. They inspected 70 boats,and had 5 boats patrol and referee the Dragon Boats races at Ramsey Creek.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec

No Report
Island Habitat Program
Gene Vaughn reported that initially there were no eagles or ospreys on LKN, and now there are 86 nests, most on man-made poles. He thinks that the biggest problem now is silt erosion. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
No Report
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported that a portion of the revenue from “Symphony in the Park” at Bailey Road, Cornelius would go to the Federation. He also requested 6 locations for osprey platforms and poles be approved. Motion to approve by Commissioner Gerke, seconded by Chairman Lancaster, vote of approval was unanimous. Commissioner Wilson then alerted the assemblage that a bill pending in the NC Legislature would eliminate buffer zones, and that the Federation was opposing this. Chairman Lancaster stated that the LNMC would also send a letter of opposition.
Comments from the Public:
 Mr. Barry Schrum submitted and read a 3-page letter regarding Lake Norman buoys.
Chairman Lancaster responded that the Committee was working with Law Enforcement on this issue.
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Director Ron Shoultz related that this was a busy month, and listed a number of buoys, markers and signs worked on. He said each red or green marker costs about $2,500. Approximately 60% of the budget is spent on various markers.
Hydrilla Committee

No Report
Boater Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
No Report
No Wake Buoy
Commissioner Lancaster reported that work is still continuing on revisions to the current procedures. Then he directed Ron Shoultz to install a shoal marker near Channel Marker 3
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None, but one tabled pending policy modifications. 
Rafting Applications 
1) Kurt Busch/Stewart-Hass Racing July 3, 2016, presented by Mr. Jerry Walker.
Motion to approve by Commissioner Gerke, Second by Commissioner Wilson. Unanimously approved. 

2) Steve & Lisa Haimbaugh June 18, 2016. Comments by Officer Brinzey regarding restrictions.
Motion to approve by Commissioner Wilson, Second by Commissioner Gerke. Unanimously approved. 

Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
None
FERC Applications
In process; N. C. DOT – I-77
Administrative Matters
Executive Director Shoultz presented the Revised 2015/2016 Budget, to be adjusted for Charter boat fees and expenses. Motion to approve by Gerke, seconded by Wilson, unanimously approved.
Adjournment

Chairman Lancaster moved that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Commissioner Wilson. Unanimously approved.

.

